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Businesses are Hiring!

32 Year Village Trustee Nancy J. Czarnik 
Announces Retirement

After 32 years of elected service to the residents 
and businesses of Elk Grove Village, long-
time Village Trustee Nancy J. Czarnik has 
announced her retirement effective during the 
November 16 Village Board Meeting.
Nancy first became involved in Elk Grove 
Village as an appointed member of the Plan 
Commission on April 25, 1989. When Ed 
Hauser resigned from the Village Board, Nancy 
was appointed to fill the opening on November 
14, 1989. She has been a Village Trustee ever 
since, having been elected and reelected 8 times 
since joining the Village Board nearly 32 years 
ago. However, her elected service is only part of 
the Czarnik story of service to the Village.
Nancy’s husband Frank Czarnik, for whom 
an annual college scholarship is named, was 
first involved as a youth sports coach with the 
Elk Grove Park District prior to his running 
for an elected opening on the Park Board 
of Commissioners. At the time, Nancy was 
content on letting Frank work the political side 
as she held down a full-time position as a loan 
officer with what is now Chase Bank.
However, after living in Elk Grove since 1968 
and relocating to her second home in town on 

On October 7, President Joe Biden visited Elk Grove Village for the first 
time. The President visited the Microsoft data center construction site 
in the Elk Grove Technology Park. President Biden toured the Clayco 
construction site of the data center and spoke to state and local officials 
about the importance of COVID-19 vaccinations and his Build Back Better 
infrastructure agenda. Mayor Johnson was in attendance for President 
Biden’s visit and had several opportunities to meet with and promote Elk 
Grove Village to the President.

continued on page 3

Presidential Visit in Elk Grove Village 

the west side of the Village, Nancy also 
immersed herself in Village affairs. She 
first served on the Plan Commission 
beginning on April 25, 1989, during 
the high-growth phase of the Village. 
When the Village needed a west side 
resident with a business mindset, Nancy 
was asked by Mayor Charles J. Zettek 
to join the Village Board, which she 
did in November 1989. Her impending 

Mayor Craig Johnson Welcomes President of 
the United States to Elk Grove Village
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Message from the Board
Trustee and Deputy Mayor Nancy 
Czarnik Retirement & Replacement 
Nomiation
After servicing Elk Grove Village 
for 32 consecutive years, long-time 
Trustee and Deputy Mayor Nancy 
Czarnik has announced her retirement 
from pubic service in November 2021.
It has been our honor and privilege to 
serve with Trustee Nancy Czarnik and 
she will be missed by all of us.
Upon the annoucement of Trustee 
Czarnik’s retirement, her replacement 
was nominated in order to maintain 
the governance of the Village during 
busy and challenging times. Mayor 
Johnson nominated resident Tammy 
K. Miller to the Board of Trustees
with the Village Board’s concurrence,
and her appointment will take place
November 16, 2021.

Oktoberfest & Hometown Parade 
Weekend
Fall in Elk Grove Village kicked 
off with a successful Oktoberfest 
Celebration and Hometown Parade 
the weekend of September 17 & 18.

This newsletter is published by  
the Village of Elk Grove Village
901 Wellington Avenue
Elk Grove Village, IL 60007
Telephone 847.357.4000
TDD 847.357.4088
www.elkgrove.org

The Village Hall is open 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Monday through Friday for payment of 
water bills, local fines and general Village 
information. In addition, the Finance and 
the Community Development counters are 
open on the first Saturday of the month 
of May through August from 9:00 a.m. to 
noon.

Village Board meetings are generally held 
on the second and fourth Tuesday of the 
month at 7:00 p.m.

Elk Grove Village Cares

If you or a loved one is seeking addiction 
treatment, EGV Cares program is here to help! 
All you have to do is show up at the Elk Grove 
Village Police Department and you will be 
assisted to get the help you need. No insurance? 
No problem. EGV Cares will work with you towards a successful completion 
of treatment regardless of your ability to pay. Majority of the treatment cost is 
supported by grant funding. Learn more online at Elkgrove.org/EGVCares 

A huge thank you goes out to 
the Parade Committee, Elk 
Grove Rotary Club, our CERT 
members, VFW, and all of the 
volunteers who helped make 
Oktoberfest and the Hometown 
Parade very successful.

Police Chief Chuck Walsh 
Awarded 4th Star 
At the September 28 Village 
Board meeting, we surprised 
Police Chief Walsh with 
the presentation of a fourth 
star for the exceptional work 
accomplished by the members of 
the Elk Grove Police Department. 
The rank insignia for the Chief 
of a medium-sized department 
most often consists of three or 
four gold stars, similar to the rank 
designation of a staff officer in 
military.

Approved Newsletter Redesign
As you may have already noticed, 
this issue of the newsletter features 
a new and improved format and 
layout! On September 14 at the 
Committee of the Whole meeting, 
the Board approved the new layout 
of the newsletter. The goal of the 
new format is to improve readability 
and include more visual elements 
that catch the eye of our residents 
and highlight the most important 
information. 

“Remember. Recover. Discover.” 
Community Awareness Day
Thank you to everyone who came to the 
“Remember. Recover. Discover.” comunity 
awareness day on September 18 and thank 
you to Kenneth Young Center for hosting 
this special event. At the event, the panel 
discussed options, resources, and treatments 
available to combat addiction. By working 
together as a community through programs 
such as EGV Cares, we can fight addiction 
and the opioid epidemic. 

Contact Us Any Time!
Residents are always invited to share 
thoughts, concerns, or questions by clicking 
“Contact Us” on the Village website (www.
elkgrove.org).  

Pictured in front row from left to right are Trustee 
Christine Prochno, Mayor Craig Johnson, and 
Trustee Nancy Czarnik. Pictured in the second row 
from left to right are  Trustee Stephen Schmidt,  
Trustee Jeffrey Franke, Trustee Patton Feichter, 
and Trustee Samuel Lissner.
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“It has absolutely been my highest 
honor and deepest privilege to have 
served the residents and businesses 
of Elk Grove Village for the past 32 

years.” - Trustee Nancy Czarnik

Elk Grove Village Cares

If you or a loved one is seeking addiction 
treatment, EGV Cares program is here to help! 
All you have to do is show up at the Elk Grove 
Village Police Department and you will be 
assisted to get the help you need. No insurance? 
No problem. EGV Cares will work with you towards a successful completion 
of treatment regardless of your ability to pay. Majority of the treatment cost is 
supported by grant funding. Learn more online at Elkgrove.org/EGVCares 

32 Year Village Trustee Nancy J. Czarnik Announces Retirement

retirement in November 2021 marks 32 
consecutive years of service on the Board 
of Trustees.
During her tenure on the Village Board, 
Nancy was involved in just about every 
facet of the community. Most notably, 
Nancy has been the Village Trustee 
representative for the Parade Committee 
since its inception in 1997. Nancy recalls 
“We truly wanted to do something special 
for the community during RotaryFest, 
so we started a night-time parade that 
featured members of the community 
and professionally lighted floats.” While 
the parade has moved back to a daytime 
event, the annual parade continues to 
this very day having just celebrated its 
23rd anniversary during the Village’s 
recent Oktoberfest.
Nancy also co-chaired several 
other festivities, including the 40th 
Anniversary Celebration, 50th 
Anniversary Celebration, and the Village’s 
Camelot on the Green celebration.
On the governance side, Nancy has been 
involved with just about every Committee 
of the Village Board and has served as the 
Village’s first Deputy Mayor since June of 
2020. She is the current chairperson of 
the Capital Improvements Committee as 
well as the Business Leaders Forum. She 
has chaired the Health & Community 
Services Advisory Committee and 
served as a member of the Community 

Service Board. Nancy has also chaired 
the Judiciary, Planning, and Zoning 
Committee as well as the Personnel 
Committee and the Recycling and Solid 
Waste Committee. 
Moreover, Nancy has served on the Board 
of Directors of the Joint Action Water 
Agency as well as the Board of Directors 
of the now defunct TRANSPART.
Finally, Nancy has been a member 
of the Liquor Commission, Gaming 
Commission, Labor Panel, and Cable 

Television Committee of the Village. 
While doing all of this work, one of her 
greatest sources of pride was establishing 
a Community Healthy Nurse position to 
support the needs of the community.
On her service to the Community, 
Nancy said: “I am immensely grateful 
for having had the opportunity to do 
so and appreciative of the tremendous 
success that we have achieved during our 
time. With a milestone birthday coming 
up at the end of October and children/

grandchildren still living in the Village, 
I felt it best to leave office on a high-
note after 32 amazing years. I want to 
thank everyone for their confidence in 
reelecting me and their ongoing support 
as we accomplished so many wonderful 
things for the Elk Grove community. 
While I plan to live in Elk Grove for 
many years into the future, I leave office 
knowing that the community is on solid 
ground and in good hands.”
Regarding the retirement of Trustee 
Nancy Czarnik, Mayor Craig B. Johnson 
commented:
“Nancy has been a voice of reason, 
respect, and integrity for longer than I 
have been on the Village Board. She has 
a strong business acumen combined with 
a charming personality that made her 
highly successful in accomplishing so 
very much during her tenure. The  
citizens of Elk Grove Village have 
benefitted tremendously from her work 
over 5 different decades of Village service. 
I am personally grateful to have had her 
experience, advice, and counsel on the 
Village Board and, while inevitable, I am 
personally sad to see her retire.”
In total, Nancy Czarnik served with 
3 Mayors, 11 Village Trustees, and 3 
Village Managers. She attended 649 
Village Board meetings; adopted 1,859 
Village Ordinances and 1,989 Village 
Resolutions. 

Prescription Drug Take-Back Day – October 23, 2021

(continued from page  1)

The Elk Grove Village Police Department is inviting the public to 
participate in the 21st National Drug Take-Back Day on Saturday, 
October 23, 2021 at the Elk Grove Village Police Department lobby 
(901 Wellington Ave) from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. As part of this event, 
participants can anonymously turn in their expired, unused, and 
unwanted prescription drugs at no cost. Needles, sharps or liquids will 
not be accepted! 

Please note that prescription drugs are also accepted anytime through the drug drop-off box located in the Police Department 
lobby. If you have any questions about the Take-Back Day, please contact the Police Department at (847) 357-4100. 
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Halloween Trick-or-Treating Hours  
& Information
The Village wishes to ensure the safety and tradition of a Happy Halloween. 
We understand not everyone may feel comfortable with trick-or-treating 
again this year. Similar to last year, the Village has created green and red 
signs for residents to place in their windows or visible areas for trick-or-
treaters to identify whether you are welcoming them or not. 

Green = Yes, Red = No 
You determine whether trick-or-treating is a go!

Those interested in participating in trick-or-treating are asked to turn on 
porch or outdoor lights and place the green “Trick-or-Treaters Welcome” 
sign on your window or door. Those who are not interested, are asked to 
keep outdoor lights off and place the red “No Trick-or-Treaters, Please” sign 
on your window or door.

Trick or Treating will be permitted in the Village on  
Sunday, October 31 from 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

Trick-or-treaters are asked to please take note of the green and red 
signs posted in the Village, and only approach houses with a green sign 
indicating they are participating this year. Please be respectful of others and 
their decisions to participate/not participate in trick-or-treating this year.
Please see pages 5 and 6 for the green and red signs available for residents 
to post in a visible location. 
Additional information about Halloween and trick-or-treating can be 
found online at elkgrove.org/Halloween. 
Have a safe & spooky Halloween!

Trick or Treating in Elk Grove Village takes 
place on Sunday, October 31 from 3:00 
p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  Be sure to know and 
practice the safety tips below in order to 
ensure that everyone has a safe and happy 
Halloween.

BEFORE TRICK-OR-TREATING:
Plan a route in familiar neighbor-
hoods
Make sure children know their home 
phone number and address, in case you 
get separated
Discuss basic pedestrian safety rules 
when walking to and from houses 

DURING TRICK-OR-TREATING:
Have an adult accompany young chil-
dren on their neighborhood rounds
 Wear a face covering and keep a 
6-foot distance from other groups of 
trick-or-treaters
Remain on well-lit streets and always 
use the sidewalk
Only go to homes with a porch light on 
or a “Trick-or-treaters Welcome” sign 
 Never enter a home or car for a treat

AFTER TRICK-OR-TREATING:
 Wash your hands with warm water 
and soap for at least 20 seconds
Let the candy sit for 24 hours, or sani-
tize the wrappers before eating
Throw out any candy that’s open, has 
torn packaging, an unusual appearance, 
or pinholes
 Toss any homemade items made by 
people you don’t know 

Halloween Safety Tips

Holiday Tree Lighting - Save the Date!

Welcome the Holiday Season at our annual Holiday Tree Lighting 
Ceremony! The 2021 annual Holiday Tree Lighting Ceremony will feature 
a holiday performance by Paul Revere’s Raiders!

Friday, November 26, 2021 
Village Green (901 Wellington Avenue)

4:30 p.m. Holiday Concert by Paul Revere’s Raiders
5:30 p.m. Tree Lighting

Following the performance, Paul Revere’s Raiders will join Mayor Johnson 
in throwing the switch to light up the Village’s Holiday Tree and turn on 
over 250,000 lights around the Municipal Complex, Elk Grove Public 
Library, and the Elk Grove Park District Pavilion.
A special fireworks display will follow the tree lighting, announcing 
the entrance of Santa and his elves. Hot chocolate and cookies will be 
provided. 
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Sign Up for Your Senior Discount! 
Eligible residents aged 65 and older 
can now sign up for a 10% Senior 
Discount by emailing a copy of their 
identification to elkgrove@groot.com 
or bringing their identification to Elk 
Grove Village Hall (901 Wellington 
Ave) to the Finance Counter (Mon-
Fri, 8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m.) or Police 
Department Information Center 
(24 hours a day). This discount is 
available for seniors residing in single 
family or townhomes who pay their 
bill directly to Groot.
New Cart Delivery & Old Cart 
Removal 
During the last two weeks of 
October (10/18-10/29), Groot will be 
delivering new waste and recycling 
carts to residents in single family 
homes and townhomes. The new 
carts will be dark green with a black 
lid for trash, and green with a tan lid 
for recycling.
As a reminder, Waste Management 
(WM) will collect their carts 
following residents’ normal 
collection days during their last week 
of service (10/25-10/29). Residents 
are asked to leave their WM carts 
at the curb after their garbage and 
recycling has been picked up. It may 
take a few days for WM to collect the 
carts, and residents are asked to leave 
their carts at the curb until they have 
been collected.
For a short period of time during the 
cart transition, residents may have 
both Groot and Waste Management 
carts. Although the Village requires 
garbage and recycling cans to be kept 
in a garage or on the rear or side yard 
of any properties, enforcement will 
not be take place during the weeks of 
the cart switch out (10/18-10/29).

Yardwaste Sticker Exchange Program 
Residents may use their old WM 
stickers until December 15. In 
addition, the Village is offering 
a sticker exchange program 
until November 28 for residents 
to exchange their unused WM 
yardwaste stickers for Groot 
yardwaste stickers. The yardwaste 
sticker exchange program will be 
available at the following locations:

• Village Hall Finance Counter - 
901 Wellington  
(Mon-Fri, 8:30 a.m. – 5 p.m.)
• Police Department Information 
Center - 901 Wellington  
(24 hours a day) 
• Jewel-Osco - 20 Biesterfield Rd.

Important Service Reminders:
As Groot begins to service the 
residents of the Village beginning 
November 1, please keep in mind 
the following reminders about Groot 
services.

• Residents’ collection day will 
NOT change. To view a schedule 
of collection days, please visit 
elkgrove.org/recycling. 
• After delivery, residents can 
request a one-time switch to their 
waste cart and recycling cart at no 
charge by December 31.  Please 
email Groot at elkgrove@groot.
com to request a cart size change. 
• Fees for waste and recycling 
services will continue to be billed 
on a quarterly basis in advance of 
service. Your service has already 
been activated, and you can sign 
up for online account access once 
you receive your first bill.
• Residents can rent additional 
refuse and recycling carts from 
Groot for a fee of $4 per month. 
Please contact Groot at (847) 734-
6400 for details or email elkgrove@
groot.com. 

Groot Industries Residential Waste Service Begins 
November 1: Upcoming Information & Reminders 
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Renovations Approved for Clock Tower Plaza and Veterans 
Memorial Park
The Village Board has approved a two-phase renovation project for 
the Village’s Clock Tower Plaza and Veterans Memorial Park. These 
community features were both originally dedicated in 2002 as part 
of the Village’s Residential Enhancement Program. This renovation 
project will revitalize these distinctive community spaces by 
updating aesthetics, enhancing landscaping, and improving 
accessibility. 
The first phase of the project consists of improvements to the Clock 
Tower plaza, located at 901 Wellington Avenue. The Clock Tower 
serves as the centerpiece of the community and an anchor to the 
Village Green, a public gathering space centered among the Village’s 
governmental campus.  
Improvements to the Clock Tower Plaza will address necessary 
repairs and update the walkways and landscaping. The brick pavers 
and planter boxes around the Clock Tower have been damaged 
by overgrown roots from plantings originally installed almost 
twenty years ago. In addition to repairing the brick pavers around 
the plaza, the raised planter beds will be removed and replaced 
with deciduous and evergreen shrubs, perennials, and ornamental 
grasses.  The project will also include improvements to ADA 
accessibility around and through the plaza. This first phase of the 
project is anticipated for substantial completion by the end of 2021. 
Phase two of the project will be the renovation of Veterans 
Memorial Park, located at the northeast corner of Wellington 
Ave and Biesterfield Road. This Park is dedicated to the men and 
women who have selflessly served our nation through the Armed 
Forces and represents a special area of remembrance in our 
community.  
The renovations of Veterans Memorial Park will provide a more 
modern look as well as establish a more distinct and secluded space 
for reflection and remembrance.  The updated layout will feature 
a memorial wall, seating areas, and a redesigned garden. The new 
memorial wall, which includes waterfall and bubbler fountains, 
will proudly display bronze military seals from all branches of the 
U.S. Armed Forces. Parking spaces will also be added to improve 
accessibility. As part of the renovation, the Fallen Soldier Memorial 
Statue, dedicated in 2005 to the memory of four young soldiers 
who died fighting the War on Terror, will be relocated from Village 
Green to a place of honor within Veterans Memorial Park. The 
second phase of the project will begin and be completed in 2022. 
Renovations to the Clock Tower and Veterans Memorial Park are 
funded through the Residential Enhancement Fund. Established 
in 2001, the Residential Enhancement Fund provides dedicated 
resources for continuous enhancement to public areas of the 
Village, including addressing aging infrastructure and reinvesting in 
shared public spaces. 

Veterans Memorial Park Perspective  
Fallen Soldier Statue

Veterans Memorial Park  
Memorial Wall and Fountain Design

Veterans Memorial Park  
Biesterfield Road Perspective
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Mikerphone Brewing Presents Donation to A Caring Place

Love’s Travel Stops & Country Store Ground Breaking

On September 16, Elk Grove Village Officials attended 
a ribbon cutting ceremony at Love’s Travel Stops 
& Country Store to celebrate the grand opening of 
the new facility located at the corner of 1600 Pratt 
Boulevard and 1900 Busse Road. 
Love’s Travel Stops & Country Stores is the nation’s 
industry-leading travel stop network. Love’s provides 
professional truck drivers and motorists with 24-hour 
access to clean and safe places to purchase gasoline, 
diesel fuel, fresh coffee, restaurant offerings and more. 
As part of the ribbon cutting event, Love’s made 
donations to support the Elk Grove Township 
Community Empowerment Fund and the Alligator 
Aquatics Swim Club in Arlington Heights. 

At the Village Board Meeting on September 28 Mike Pallen, owner of 
Mikerphone Brewing presented a check for $4,296 to Marge Hart and 
Pastor Stefan Potuznik from Christus Victor Church in support of the 
A Caring Place respite program. A Caring Place provides temporary 
relief for caregivers and families who are caring for adults with 
cognitive or physical impairments.
These funds were raised through Mikerphone’s 90’s Block Party event 
this summer. Over the past five years, Mikerphone’ has raised over 
$58,000 for community organizations by co-hosting events with the 
Village. 
Mikerphone initially approached the Village about hosting a 
fundraising event on Garlisch Drive outside their brewery to raise 

money for local community organizations back in 2017, shortly after they opened for business. Past recipients of their fund 
raising efforts have included the Elk Grove Village VFW, the Elk Grove Youth Committee, and the Community Character 
Coalition. 
The Village is proud to partner with Mikerphone Brewing for annual events, and is grateful for their continued support of the 
community.  

Blood Drive at Village Hall

The Village, in partnership with Vitalant, has hosted three Comunity Blood Drives in 2021. The last 
blood drive of 2021 will be held at Village Hall (901 Wellington Avenue) on the following Saturday:

 
Saturday, November 13, 2021 from 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.

**Please note the original date for the November blood drive was changed from 11/20 



10 Elk Grove VILLAGER www.elkgrove.org

Fall Leaf Collection
During the months of October and November, the Public Works Department offers residents convenient disposal of their fall 
leaves. Elk Grove Village is divided into nine (9) collection sections and each section receives four (4) leaf collection dates. The 
scheduled collection dates and a map depicting the section numbers are shown below. 
Important Program Rules:

• Leaves should be raked into the street after 3:00 p.m. the day before collection and before 7:00 a.m. the day of collection.
• Only rake leaves into the street. Grass, branches, and other yard waste are NOT permitted and will damage Village 
equipment.
• Place leaves in a continuous row on the pavement approximately 2 feet from the curb.
• Do not place leaves on state or county roadways, nor on the following Village streets: Tonne Road, Elk Grove Boulevard, 
Rev. Morrison Boulevard, J.F. Kennedy Boulevard, Biesterfield Road, and Wise Road. Residents along these streets are asked 
to place leaves in the parkway.
• In the event of rain, you should still place your leaves in the street. Leaves will be collected as soon as possible.
• Parking in the street will be prohibited on the day of collection from 7:00 a.m. until the leaves are removed.
• In the event of snow, leaf pickup will be rescheduled for another day. Additionally, any leaves that are placed on the street 
and not picked up by the initial collection will eventually be collected by crews at a later date.

If you have any questions about the program, please call Public Works at (847) 734-8800 Monday through Friday between the 
hours of 8:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For more information, visit elkgrove.org/leaves.
*Friendly reminder, this is the second year of a new leaf collection schedule, please check your scheduled leaf collection days.

 
 

Section Number Day of the Week   Round 1          Round 2 Round 3 Round 4 
Section 1  Wednesday Oct 6   Oct 20 Nov 3 Nov 17  
Section 2  Tuesday Oct 5    Oct 19 Nov 2 Nov 16  
Section 3  Monday Oct 4   Oct 18 Nov 1 Nov 15  
Section 4  Thursday Oct 7      Oct 21 Nov 4 Nov 18  
Section 5  Friday Oct 8  Oct 22 Nov 5 Nov 19  
Section 6  Monday Oct 11       Oct 25 Nov 8 Nov 22  
Section 7  Tuesday Oct 12       Oct 26 Nov 9 Nov 23  
Section 8  Thursday Oct 14      Oct 28 Nov 11 *Wed.* Nov 24  
Section 9  Wednesday Oct 13  Oct 27 Nov 10 Nov 24 
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Branch Disposal

Small Branch Disposal
For small branches, branches less than 3 ½ inches in diameter and no 
more than 4 feet in length. Residents can simply put the branches into 
bundles, no more than 2 feet in diameter and less than 50 pounds, with 
biodegradable twine or string and leave them near the curb for Groot 
Haulers to pick up on garbage day.
This service is only offered from April 1 through December 15. No 
sticker is required for brush or tree trimmings as long as they are 
bundled properly.

The Village appreciates our resident’s efforts 
to maintain their property and recognizes 
that disposing of branches may be difficult. 
Therefore, the Village offers residents a way 
to dispose of small and large branches.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the Public Works 
Department at 847-734-8800. 

Large Branch Disposal
For large branches, branches 3 ½ to 8 inches in diameter from all trees 
and bushes except evergreens, residents must contact the Public Works 
Department prior to the start of the Fall Large Branch Collection 
Program or the Spring Large Branch Collection. Large branch 
collection typically occurs during the last 2 weeks of April for the spring 
collection and the last 2 weeks of September for the fall collection.
Please visit elkgrove.org/branchcollection for program rules, and watch 
for dates in spring 2022 for the next large branch collection.

More retired adults 
are choosing to 
“Age in Place” as 
technology makes 
it easier to stay in 
their homes and 
live independently 
instead of moving 
to alternative senior 
living communities. 
Aging in Place allows you to maintain the 
friendships and community ties that you’ve 
created and gives you the ability to make 
design decisions that best meet your changing 
needs. When planning your next remodeling 
project, consider doing the following 
renovations:

	Widen doorways or install pocket-doors.

	Install comfort height toilets, grab bars, 
step-through tubs, and showers with no 
curbs. 

	Add outdoor ramps to the front or rear of 
the home.

	Consider installing a chair lift to aid mo-
bility when stairs are a concern.

	Think about installing electronic door 
chimes that sound throughout the home. 

	Install blade handles or motion controls 
on faucets.

	Update flooring to reduce tripping and 
slipping hazards.

	Replace traditional round door knobs with 
lever style handles for easier gripping.

	Add additional lighting to illiminate dark 
areas. 

If you’re considering making some of these 
changes, please contact the Community 
Development Department at (847) 357-4220 
for information on permit and inspection 
requirements and to help answer any 
questions. 

Aging-in-Place 
Remodeling Tips

The Village's curbside textile recycling program, Simple 
Recycling, offers a convenient and environmentally 
friendly way to keep textiles and small household items 
out of landfills. Without a curbside textile recycling 
program, 85% of clothing and other materials would be 
thrown into a landfill.
Residents who receive curbside refuse and recycling 
services can participate in this free program by placing 
clothes and small household items in orange Simple Recycling bags and 
leaving them on their curb on regular garbage and recycling collection 
days.
For more information, please visit elkgrove.org/recycling. 

Curbside Textile Recycling Program - 
Simple Recycling
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DID SOMEONE SAY ENCORE? PRE-REGISTER FOR OUR SECOND JOB FAIR  
AND RECEIVE A FREE LUNCH AND SWAG BAG.

On Friday, July 30, the Village hosted its first ever job fair at the Elk Grove High School. The event was open to the public and 
job seekers from all over the Chicagoland area. Over 500 job seekers were able to connect with over 130 potential employers, 
including Elk Grove businesses from high tech, food service, entertainment, manufacturing and government sectors. 
Please join us on Friday, November 5 at the Elk Grove Park District from 11 am to 3 pm for our second FREE job fair! Lunch 
to be provided from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm. Find the community you’ve been looking for in one of the largest Business Parks in 
the U.S. Our businesses are looking forward to meeting you.

Elk Grove Village Businesses Are Hiring!

Job seekers can pre-register and find more information at elkgrove.org/jobfair. Elk Grove businesses interested in having a 
booth at the event can contact Josh Grodzin (847-357-4005 or JGrodzin@elkgrove.org) or Nick Radcliffe (847-357-4013 or 
NRadcliffe@elkgrove.org).
Helpful tips
Remember to bring your resume and come prepared to talk about some of your past experiences. Employers will want to know 
about your interests, background, and future career plans. Plan to dress business casual. 

Elk Grove Village Job Fair
November 5 from 11 am - 3 pm

Elk Grove Park District
Jack A. Claes Pavilion (1000 Wellington Avenue)

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Schedule
Free Lunch

11:30 am – 1:30 pm
Job Fair

11 am to 3 pm


